
October 14, 1998 

Dr. Jerry Wilder 
Vice President for Student Affairs 
314 Potter Hall 

Dear Dr. Wilder, 
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Recently, the Student Government Association passed a resolution that we feel is 
important to the students of Western Kentucky University and deserves immediate University . .. 
attention. Attached you will find a copy of Resolution 98-2-F "Installation of Sprinkler Systems 
in Residence Halls." We hope that you review thi s resolution carefu lly and respond as soon as 
possible. 

As the Student Government Vice Pres ident for Administration, it is my job to direct the 
resolutions to the President, Vice President for Academic Affairs, Dean ofSludents and the 
Director of Student Activi ties and Organizations. I have also sent a copy to the Director of 
Housing and the Director of Residence Life. We hope that you are ab le to help us in thi s matter 
and would li ke to have feedback from you at your earliest convenience. 

Tf you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to call or stop by anytime. The 
members of the Student Government Association appreciate your attention to thi s issue 
concerning the students of the residence halls. 

Sincerely, 

'--fY( cJ;;i '~ 
Matthew D. Basiln 
VP of Administration, 1998-1999 

Enclosure 

xc: Dr. Gary Ransdell , President 
Dr. Barbara Burch, Vice President fo r Academic Affairs 
Mr. Howard Bailey, Dean of Student Life 
Mr. Scott Taylor, Director of Student Act ivi ties and Organizations 
Mr. Brian Kuster, Residence Life Director 
Ms. Kit Tolbert, Director of University Housing 



WESTERN KENTUCKY UNIVERSITY 

OFFICE OF THE DEAN OF STUDENT LIFE 

• 
October 21, 1998 

\ , 

MEMORANDUM TO: Matthew D. Basitn 
r 

Student GovernmeQt Vice President for Administration 

FROM: Howard E. Bailey , 
Dean of Student Lifi'J/"t-7 

SUBJECT: Residence Hall Sprinkler Systems 

Please be advised that Western Kentucky University is in the process of requesting 
approval to issue bonds which will allow the university to fund a sprinkler system project. Upon 
the completion of this project, Western Kentucky University would be in compliance with the 
State Fire Marshall's request, and would have fo llowed the instructions received from the 
Council on Postsecondary Education. 

The immediate attention which this project is receiving will cause us to reprioritize other 
planned residence hall improvements. It is anticipated that this project will cost between 3.5 and 
four million dollars. Once we have a more specific set of figures, we will schedule a meeting 
with members of the Student Government Association to give you a better understanding of the 
impact of the project. 

Please feel free to contact me on thi s topic or others at your convenience. 

HEB:kgr 

cc: Dr. Jerry Wilder 
Mr. Brian Kuster 
Ms, Kit Tolbert 
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